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Exalted Ruler Stephen Boyd was backed up by the John
Phillips Suza Band as we performed the Annual Flag

Day Service at Northglenn Lodge 2438



Secretary’s Letter
Wow! Already into Summer Months, where does the
time go?  There will be no meeting Thursday, July 1st .
July 4th, Independence Day the Lodge will have a Pot Luck
on the patio, stay and watch the Fireworks!  Friday, July
16, bring your kids down to the Lodge to build their car
for the Drive-in-Movie-Night, Car Kit will be available at
the Lodge the week prior if you choose to make them at
home.  The Drive-In is Saturday, July 17th starting at 6pm.
Hope you all are enjoying your Summer!!  Stay cool and
safe and healthy!!  We look to seeing you at the Lodge,
come down and enjoy the fun!!!

With Warm Regards, I am,
Tommy Lee Chambers, PDDGER
Secretary, Northglenn Lodge #2438
Lodge # 303-452-1644 | Cell # 303-918-3660

This is a Large Undertaking and we need a great deal of
help to make it worthwhile and Successful. If you can
help, please let Tom Chambers know ASAP. Call the
numbers above or email him at
ngsecretary2438@gmail.com
The usual schedule to man a booth is”
August 4:   6 - 11 pm
August 5 & 6:  10 am - Midnight
August 7 & 8:  Noon - Midnight
Thank you for helping us with this particularly important
PR project.
Sign up Sheet on Bulletin board behind the bar.

Lodge Officers
Exalted Ruler:

Stephen Boyd    720-422-1837
Leading Knight:

Troy Young     720-266-3339
Loyal Knight:

Lecturing Knight:
Kim Gremling    720-231-5580

Secretary:
Tom Chambers    303-918-3660

Treasurer
Jerry Heger     303-898-9860

Tiler:
Cathy Anderson    720-621-4021

Esquire
Bob Heller     303-513-0818

Chaplain:

Inner Guard
Alyssandra Dollan   520-954-1192

Trustees:
Bill Gremling     720-288-5096
Rick Huffman    303-913-9837
Phil Crespin     303-919-5304
LuAnn Wallace
Paul Schmeisser   303-717-4392

Stephen Boyd
Exalted Ruler

Hello to all the Northglenn Elks. Summers is here and I know all the cookouts and camping trips
are being enjoyed. June was a busy month and July should be great for all.
I would like to thank everyone who made Flag day such a great success. I would also like to
thank everyone who pitched in and helped for father’s day. July should be interesting. I hope
everyone enjoys the fourth and just know I will be doing my best to put the Northglenn Elks
lodge #2438 in the best light I can at Grand lodge. I thank you all for giving me the opportunity
to represent you. Get ready for the kids drive inn and in August, the kids pool party. Should be
fun for kids of all ages. Keep your eyes open for other events from the committees of the
Lodge.
“As a man changes his own nature, so does the attitude of the world change towards him. This
is the divine mystery supreme. A wonderful thing it is and the source of our happiness. We
need not wait to see what others do”. Mahatma Gandi. The shortened quote "Be the change
you wish to see in the world." We can be the change in the world and as an organization have
had a great impact on our country. Thank you to everyone who is a part of this wonderful orga-
nization. Let’s continue the great work to which this order is dedicated.
Sincerely, Stephen Boyd | Exalted Ruler

We Need Your Help at the
Adams County Fair

From the Secretary’s Desk:
The following members have applied for life

membership and will be voted on at the
July 15th Lodge meeting.

Stephen Gardels  Thomas Sauser

mailto:ngsecretary2438@gmail.com
mailto:ngsecretary2438@gmail.com


The July Volunteer of the Month goes to someone you
have seen here before. She has been stepping up to
help out a lot this year. From helping to decorate the
Lodge for events to helping out at the funeral dinners,
she is always willing to get involved. Thank you Connie
Ebbesen for all that you do for our Lodge.

Stephen Boyd
Exalted Ruler

If you have sickness & Distress or updates to report for the Banner, you can email
Jerry Heger at

Please use the subject line “Sickness & Distress”.

Please keep these, and all of our members and their families
in your thoughts and prayers.

We care about our membership.
Please call us anytime about sickness, distress and blessings!

This month we would like to recognize a member
who goes above and beyond when it comes to our
Veterans. He has successfully answered the call and
assisted us when we are in need. He has a quick
smile and a great sense of humor. Along with
helping the Vets, you have probably seen him
helping with funeral dinners, cleaning tables and at
our pool tournaments. When you see Alfonso
Valdez at the Lodge, please thank him for all that he
does for us and those who have served.

Troy Young
Leading Knight

Sickness & Distress:
The welfare of our membership and their families

rests deeply in the hearts of each of us.
Our thoughts and prayers

are extended to those in need.
If you have sickness or distress to report,

please call Secretary Tom Chambers 303-452-1644

mailto:beast430@comcast.net
mailto:beast430@comcast.net


Adams County has entered an All Clear Status as of May 16, 2021
Masks are no longer required if you have had your Covid Vaccination

Friday, July 16 2021
Boxes will be available to

pick up if you want to take
it home to decorate.

Northglenn Elks “kid’s” Drive In Movie
Saturday, July 17 2021

The fun will begin at 5:00 pm
WE will have

Drinks  Popcorn and Hotdogs
For the kids during the show

 You can decorate your car
for the big show!

There will be limited supplies
available.

It’s That Time Again…
Saturday August 14th
1:00 pm until 5:00pm

Games   Pools

Water Balloons, Pool Toys

Hot dogs  Pop Corn    Kids Drinks

A Wet and Wild Time
Buckets of Fun
So come on out

And join us!

Oh… Bring the kids…
They seemed to enjoy it last time!

August 21st

   Luau
The fun starts at 3:00 pm

Grab your grass skirts
and Leis!

Great BBQ Food
  Tiki Bar on the Patio
    Drink Specials

Fun Activities
and  Games

      It was such a great time last
      year, we wanted to do it again!



Name Date
Phil Crespin  7/ 1
Terrence Emmett  7/ 1
Hugh Ewoldt  7/ 2
Robert Cottrell  7/ 3
Yvonne Keim  7/ 3
Carol Bjorklund  7/ 5
Sharon Works  7/ 5
Michael Miller  7/ 6
Lawrene Yost  7/ 6
Deborah Athey  7/ 8
Jason Hokenstorm  7/ 9
Richard Jenson  7/11
Harold VanGorp  7/13
Craig Westling  7/13
Jim Vitale PDDGER 7/16
Alyssandra Dollan  7/17
Jeff Hubbard  7/18
Tom Scott  7/20
Gerald Rivera  7/21
Phillip Apodaca Jr  7/22
Malia Steward  7/22
LuAnn Wallace  7/22
Robert Tabares  7/24
Donald Lopez  7/25
Ryan Talatta  7/26
James Treibert  7/27
Janice Chambers PDDGER 7/29
Bill Fears  7/29
Randall Henry  7/29
Rick Huffman PER 7/30
Adam Cordova  7/31
William Godard  7/31

Name Member Date
Cindy Paal Rundberget 7/ 2
Trudy Charles Forbes 7/ 6
Anita  Dan Duran 7/ 8
Ruth Miles Bloom 7/11
Cheryl John McNees 7/13
Sara Lee Lawrence Yost 7/15
Marlene Charles Webster 7/22

Members

Anniversaries

Spouses

     Name  Date
Alan & Joe Ann Gaytan 7/ 1
John & Irene Torrey 7/ 2
Lawrence & Sara Lee Yost 7/10
Vernon & Ollie Agnes 7/13
Randy & Josephine Heger 7/16
Maurice & Carla King 7/16
Edwin & Bertie Brown 7/20

Roll A Day

Prizes to be paid from the Pot
See a full list of rules at the bar

Must have a Northglenn Elks Card to participate

If you are a card carrying member
of our Lodge (Northglenn, #2438),
 we would like to buy you a drink.

Visit us on your birthday and present your ID and
membership card for one free drink!

Must be presented on the date of your birthday.
See rules at the Bar for more details



Wings on
Wednesday!

That’s Right…
75 Cent Wings

Every Wednesday

Enjoy 75 Cent wings, up to 3 draft beers
for just $1.50 each and stay for Club

Bingo!

How can you go Wrong with That Line Up

Take me out and pin me up on the Fridge !!

Monday, Wednesda and Friday Special:
Get three 16 oz. Draft Beers for $1.50 each

When you purchase Dinner
Come on down and enjoy your Lodge!!

July 2021
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1  Lodge Mtg 7:00 2 Friday Night
Dinner

3

4 Potluck
on the Patio

5 Pool
Tourn

6 7 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

8
House & Trustee
Meeting 6:30

9 Friday Night
Dinner

10

11 12 Pool
Tourn

13 14 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

15 PER Mtg 6:30
Lodge Mtg 7:00

16 Friday Night
Dinner

17 Kids Drive In

18 19 Pool
Tourn

20 21 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

22
House & Trustee
Meeting 6:30

23 Friday Night
Dinner

24

25 26 Pool
Tourn

27 28 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

29 30 Friday Night
Dinner

31

H
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Normal Kitchen Hours
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 5-8 pm

See Event information for weekend specials



August 2021
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 Pool
Tourn

3 4 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

5
Lodge Mtg 7:00

6 Friday Night
Dinner

7

8 9 Pool
Tourn

10 11 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

12
House & Trustee
Meeting 6:30

13 Friday Night
Dinner

14
Pool Party

15 16 Pool
Tourn

17 18 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

19 PER Mtg 6:30
Lodge Mtg 7:00

20 Friday Night
Dinner

21
Luau

22 23 Pool
Tourn

24 25 Bar Bingo 7:00
Wednesday Wings

26
House & Trustee
Meeting 6:30

27 Friday Night
Dinner

28

29 30 Pool
Tourn

31

Take me out and pin me up on the Fridge !!
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All
Day

Northglenn Elks Monday Night
Pool Tournament
8-Ball Double Elimination

Every Monday night at 6:00
Entry Fee: $5.00 per player

House 8 - Ball

Payouts (Based on 8 players)
First Place:  $35.00
Second Place:   $5.00

For all members & guests.
(Members get first preference)

21 and older please

     CLUB HOURS
Sunday Noon - 8:00 p.m.
Mon - Thur 2:00 p.m. - 10:00 p.m.
Friday 2:00 p.m. - 11:00 p.m.
Saturday Noon - 11:00 p.m.

Happy Hour
From 4:00 until 7:00 Weekdays!

And All Day Tuesday!
Come on down and enjoy great friends

Wanted Volunteer Bartenders
We are in need of volunteers to help cover

open Bartending shifts.
Please call the Lodge and speak to

PER / Trustee Joe Heger 720-635-5881
If you would like to help the Lodge in this area

WE WANT YOU

Meeting Night 50/50 Drawing
Participate in the 20/50 Raffle and…

One card number will be drawn and if you are
present, you will win the Pot!

 Pot for July Meetings is $30.00
It will continue to grow!

It pays to attend the Lodge!!



Please Support Those Who Always Support Us

G&B’s Pro Shop
AMF Sonesta Lanes Glenn Blunt Jr.
8800 Grant Street Bill Sheppard
Thornton, Co 80229
303-254-4711 888-427-7740
www.gnbproshop.com IBPSIA

Top Fit Pro Shop
Brunswick Zone Mike Tabuchi
9150 Harlan Street
Westminster, CO 80031 303-426-7882

  Mention that you are from the Elks and saw this add!

Larry Yost 303-421-1946

B.P.O.Elks

Elks  National  Foundation

Get On Board…

Turning Our Passions
Into Actions

Did you Know…
WHY BECOME A LODGE OFFICER!
The reason a member become a Lodge Officer is they want
to help the Lodge prosper and grow.  The only thing they
want to get out of this experience is the respect of the
members for a job well done.  The Lodge is still in need of
Officers for this year and next year.  We hope this helps
define what our members mean to us as a Lodge Officer.
THE OFFICER CREED:
The MEMBER is the most important person in our Lodge.
The MEMBER is not an outsider – they are owners of our
Lodge.
The MEMBER is not an interruption of our programs – they
are the purpose of it.
The MEMBER does us a favor when they call – we are not
doing them a favor when we serve them.
The MEMBER is not a cold Statistic – they are human
beings with feelings and emotions like our own.
The MEMBER is not someone to argue or match wits with.
The MEMBER is a person who brings us their wants.  It is
our job to fill those wants.
The MEMBER is deserving of the most courteous and
attentive treatment we can give them.
The MEMBER is not dependent on us, We are dependent
on them.
The MEMBER is the life blood of this Lodge.
Want one of the most rewarding jobs in the Lodge?  Join
us and become an Officer!! Your Lodge Needs You!!
Tommy Lee Chambers, PDDGER
Lodge Secretary

Membership Survey
The Make Our Lodge Great Again committee has put
together a survey for our membership to try to determine
what we are doing right and what needs to be improved.
Please take a few minutes and log into the link below to
complete the survey on “Survey Monkey”.  We hope to use
the results of this survey to lead our direction about making
changes at our Lodge.
Starting July 1, you can use the link to the survey or the QR
code below to get the survey and complete it on your phone
or tablet.  There will be paper copies available at the bar if
you want to manually complete the survey and drop it in the
suggestion box.
All results of the survey will be confidential.  Please only
complete the survey once.  Based upon the results of this
survey we may have a follow up survey later this year.
Please help us improve our lodge by letting us know how we
are doing.
 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DTJ9GTL

Tom Pond
Chairman, Membership committee.



T- Shirt
Promotional Items * Screen Printing

Heat Tranfer * Embroidery
303-451-8663
720-929-0057 Fax
Thornton, CO 80233
www.tshirtstop1.com
Tshirtstoptomjan@msn.com

Tommy Lee Chambers .
303-918-3660 .

Jan Chambers .
303-918-0156 .

9001 N. Washington
Post Office Box 29189
Thornton, CO 80229
Phone 303-452-5500
Fax 303-452-7430
www.nvbank.com

1210 East First Ave
Broomfield, CO 80020

Weekend of July 4, Parrish Ranch, Longmont; Same as Parrish Ranch, above.
Weekend of July 24, Cherry Creek State Park, Aurora (full hookups)
Since this is a State Park, it is best if you make reservations 6 months in advance, therefore January 22, for a July 22, arrival
date.  Call the Reservations Center at 800-244-5613, or on line at cpwshop.com.  There still may be sites available.  We are in
the Pioneer Loop.  Camping is $41 per night and you must have an Aspen Leaf pass or buy daily passes at $11 per day.
Weekend of August 7, St. Vrain State Park, Longmont, (electricity only)
Again, this is a State Park, so reservations start 6 months in advance, therefore February 5, for August 5, arrival.  There may be
sites still available.  Call the Reservations Center at 800-244-5613 or on line at cpwshop.com.  We are in the Mallard Loop.
Camping is $36.00 per night and you must have an Aspen Leaf pass or buy daily passes at $9.00 per day.
Weekend of August 21, Parrish Ranch, Longmont; Please see Parrish Ranch, above.
Weekend of September 11, Cherry Creek State Park, Aurora
This will be handled the same way as Cherry Creek State Park, above.  For further information, please call. me.
Weekend of October 2, St. Vrain State Park, Longmont; This will be handled the same as St. Vrain State Park, above.
Again, we’d love to have you join us and don’t hesitate to call if you need anything further!  Thank you.
Cheri Bossio - 303-452-3034

Rovin’ Corks Camping Schedule 2021
Below is the Rovin’ Corks Camping Schedule for 2021.  Notifications will be sent out before
each campout with instructions how to sign up for that campout.  We invite Lodge members to
camp with us.  If you would like to be added to the notification list, please call me.  We do have
fun times and really, really great food!  Tents and all rig sizes and types are fine in most
locations.  Some locations have cabins.  Please feel free to call me, (303) 452-3034, to sign up
for informational e-mails for a campout, or for any additional information you may need.

Celebrate July 4th
Display your flag.

Support what our Flag stands for
Honor those who fight to defend it.



Happening At
Your Lodge

Respond, Recover, Renew
It has been a most difficult year for everyone.  As we responded to the health crisis resulting from the virus
that causes COVID-19 we all had to make changes in our lives.  This was true of our Lodge also.  But now it
is time to return to a new normal for all of us.
Our Lodge is now open with no restrictions.  It is time for all of us to renew our commitment to our Lodge
and once again gather to celebrate Elkdom.  We have made some subtle changes at the Lodge to increase
social distancing and make the Lodge safer.  Masks are no longer required.  If you are not fully vaccinated,
then we still recommend you still wear a mask, but we are no longer requiring them of everyone.  The
tables are arranged a bit further apart than before.  The bar stools are once again in place.
Elk membership is down nationwide and at our Lodge also.  We need to reassure our fellow members that
they can return to the Lodge safely.  We need to work to find new members to replace those that have
moved away or are not interested in being a member anymore.  We need to welcome our returning
members and new members into our Lodge.
We are in recovery but now is the time to renew our commitment to the truths we share as Elks.  Please
join me in committing to recovering from this past year and all the pain, loss, and discomfort we all
experienced.  Together we can grow and be stronger.  We can rebuild our Lodge membership and make it
greater than it was before all this craziness.  We will renew Elkdom by harnessing the energy from our
response and recovery to reach for a better future.
Tom Pond |Membership Chairman.

14th Annual

Northglenn Elks

Car & Bike Show

Sept. 18 @ 9 am
Cash Prizes, Trophies, Live Band, Raffles, Food

Contact Al Valdez for Information
Contact (719)937-1823 or Heavenlyfindings@gmail.com



72nd & Pecos, Turn II Bingo.

Members and Volunteers:
We have updated the Bingo workers list. If you currently work Bingo and are not
on this list, please let us know. Also, if you are still on the list and no longer are

able to help, please let us know.        Thanks for your continued support.

With theBingo Workers:
Babbitt, Bruce
Baca, Dave
Blakely, Dan
Boyd, Stephen
Bushman, Brad
Chambers, Tom
Crespin, Eddie
Crespin, Phil Sr.
Crespin, Phil Jr.
Gremling, Bill
Gremling, Kim
Heger, Jerry
Holstine, Marion
Huffman, Rick
Hull, Norma
McClintock, Bill
McClintock, Melanie
O’Connell, Pat
Pond, Tom
Price, Debbie
Record, Annie
Record, Larry
Rynearson, Don
Van Gorp, Harold
Van Gorp, Sylvia
Werber, Gloria
Yost, Jerry
Yost, Marilin
Your Name Here…

Yes, the Broncos
Parties Are Back

We can have our pot lucks back!!.
For pre season it will be just
any snack you want to bring.

Our first regular game bring your favorite
appetizer to start us off. If you have any

ideas for main dish during regular season,
please let us know. We are planning to

have some raffles this year.
Will still do the cards and

now and then there will be jello shots.
Touch down shots will be served as

Bingo is once again being conducted with capacity limitations.
Monday at Noon

Saturday at 11:00 am

CluB aCtIVItIes
WatCH For eXCItInG neW WeeKdaY Fun at our CluB

MondaY: Pool tournaMent

tuesdaY: HaPPY Hour all daY

WednesdaY: WInGs & Bar BInGo

tHursdaY: MeetInG nIGHt

FrIdaY: dInner & Great tIMes

InsIde and outsIde seatInG areas are oPen

stoP BY and saY Hello

We Need
You !!

Thank you!!
I would like to give a big shout out to
ALL our Funeral volunteers.  Since
COVID restrictions have been lifted,
they have been pushed to the limit.
They are so dedicated. They handled
all that was tossed their way.  This
could not be done without all your
hard work.  Thank you from the
bottom of our hearts

PER Kathy & Wayne Stark



Lodge History
This is from a book created and published by Colorado Elks under the direction of Al Maggard, PSP and
Ann Gremel.  The effort of working together to save and rebuild our Lodge has created an even
stronger feeling of family, one that has become the foundation of the Northglenn Elks #2438 Lodge as
we work together united to Make Our Lodge Great Again!
“In August of 1969, Nine gentelmen met to discuss the possibility of formaing an Elks Lodge in the
city of Northglenn, Colorado. Permission was quickly granted to begin the organizational process
and in September of that year, 60 men met in the baswement oif the Northglenn Mall, located at
I-25 and 104th Street (since razed) and elected Jim Steers as their organizational committee
President.
In Mark of 1970 the Northglenn Elks found their first official home in Eastlake. In April 1970, James
Steers, Exalted Ruler, Leading Kinght, Bud O’Leary; Loyal Knight Bill Cliff; Secretary Bob Cass;
Treasurer Jack Morison; Esquire Pat O’Connell; Chaplain Howard Houts; and Inner Guard Bob Kerby
were installed by the Officers of Westminster Lodge #2227 and Northglenn Elks #2438 became the
50th Elks Lodge in Colorado. Al Steers, John McKee , Tom Cox, Alex Lopez and Frank Hinkle were the
first Trustee’s.
With the members growing quickly it wasnt long before before #2438 began to dream. The3ir first
goal was to find an even better home. They set a goal and worked hard to make it happen. So
confident were they  that someday they would realize their dream, they bought restaurant
equipment from an eatery that was going out of business and stored it at Bunky Tolson’s place.
Finally in 1975 their dreams came true. The Lodge was moved to a warehouse (fondly referred to as
the “warehouse” to this day) and completedly refurbished with the help of hard working members
and their families. Before long their store of restaurant tables, chairs, barstools and various other
supplies were put into place. At last they looked and felt like a real Elks Lodge.
Sadly, their celebration would be short lived. Later that same yar a fire (possibly an act of Arson)
would destroy the interior of the newly occupied Lodge. Some doubted the little Lodge could survive
such an event.
In record time, the Lodge was back and running. The fire had drawn the membership even closer
than they were before. The effort of working to save the Lodge had crated an even stronger feeling
of family, one that would become the foundation of the Northglenn Elks Lodge.”
Thanks for the Memories
Jan Chambers, PDDGER | Northglenn Elks #2438 Lodge Historian


